Dorridge Surgery PPG
Minutes of meeting held on Tuesday 8th August 2017 at 7.00pm at the surgery
1. Apologies
Ben
2. Minutes of last meeting and matters arising
The minutes of the last meeting had been circulated by email and were taken as read and were approved.
3. Chairman’s report
· Ian had been to a number of meetings which were discussing the patient consultation  about the proposed merger of Solihull CCG with the Birmingham ones.  He was very concerned that the questionnaire forms for this had not arrived at Dorridge surgery till half way through the time allowed despite his making numerous efforts to chase up their delivery.  For a patient population of 10,000+ Dorridge finally received 15 forms!
· He had drafted a flyer promoting the Patients Reference Group and the need to recruit younger members to the PPG especially in the 30/40 age group for circulation at the Flu Clinics.  A few amendments were discussed and Amanda will arrange for them to be handed out as patients register at reception.  Ian said he would make a box to take the reply slips.  Val mentioned the possibility of PPG members being in attendance to talk to patients.
· There has been a lot of significant news to circulate to the PRF over the last  few months so Ian has decided to postpone sending out the proposed questionnaire asking for feedback and suggestions about the first year of the PRF till after the flu clinics.  He will talk to the website provided about the best way to do this.
· He asked Amanda whether it would be a good idea to circulate information from the Nurses occasionally and she agreed there was often seasonal health promotion advice that could be very useful.
4. Solihull PPG Network
· Ian, Pauline and Val had all attended the last Network meeting when there had been a big discussion about what the network should be doing to encourage and help PPG’s
· Tony Green had also made a short presentation about the CCG merger.
· Amanda had been to a Public Health champions meeting and had suggested to them that they should advertise their events early on at the PPG network so that events like the Health Awareness week could be publicised to a wider audience
5. Surgery News.
· The Flu Saturdays will be on 23rd and 30th September this year and Amanda is planning to send out regular SMS messages and letters about them.  There will be nurse clinics available in October for those who miss the Saturday clinics.
· In comparison with a number of other Solihull surgeries Dorridge has only just over 200 patients who are affected by the changes to the way pharmacies are allowed to monitor  repeat prescriptions.  She has been in contact with all of them except those who are deemed vulnerable and their service will continue as before
· She is now able to put reminder messages on the surgeries ansaphone and at the moment there is one for 18 year olds who are going to University to tell them about the need to have one injection giving them protection against 4 types of meningitis.
· It has now been 7 months since she started work on trying to improve the appointments system.  One of the things she has done is to create waiting lists for patients who need regular monitoring or regular injections from either the doctors or the nurses. The surgery then contacts them to provide them with an appointment at the appropriate time.  She would like to ask for feedback from the patients about how they think the appointments system is working now and Ian agreed they would work together to ask the PRF for  their opinions
· She also asked Ian to circulate information about eligibility for the shingles vaccine.
6. AOB
· There was no other business
7. Date of next meeting
· The date of the next meeting will be Monday 18th September at 7.00pm at the surgery
